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Last summer, in a sermon series, we took some time to 

explore Articles of Faith: Baptism, Communion, Love, 

Reform, Creeds, Sin, Forgiveness, Beauty, and 

Worship. 3ÏÐÚɯÚÜÔÔÌÙȮɯ(ɀËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÒÕÖÞɯÞÏÈÛɯàÖÜɯ

would like to hear.  

 

Ċ Is there a Bible story that has always perplexed you? 

Ċ (ÚɯÛÏÌÙÌɯÈɯ!ÐÉÓÌɯÚÛÖÙàɯàÖÜɀÝÌɯÕÌÝÌÙɯÏÌÈÙËɯÜÚÌËɯÍÖÙɯÈɯÚÌÙÔÖÕȳ 

Ċ What topic  are you interested in hearing more about what the Bible (and/or the 

church) has to say? 

Ċ 6ÏÌÙÌɯËÖɯàÖÜɯÍÌÌÓɯ&ÖËɯÊÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÐÕÎɯàÖÜɯÈÕËɯàÖÜɀËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÒÕÖÞɤÓÌÈÙÕɯÔÖÙÌ? 

Ċ What are the issues of faith facing you in your own life?  

You can get your questions to me in a number of ways.  You can call or email me. You can 

write down your qu estion and place it in the offering plate on Sunday. There will  also be a 

ÉÖßɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜÙɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÕÈÙÛÏÌßɯÖÕɯ2ÜÕËÈàÚȭɯ(ɯÊÈÕɀÛɯ×ÙÖÔÐÚÌɯ(ɀÓÓɯÎÌÛɯÛÖɯÌÝÌÙàɯÚÐÕÎÓÌɯ

question, but youɀÓÓ know the schedule by the middle of May.   

 

IɀÔɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯÏÌÈÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ

questions of your heart, mind, faith,  

and life !     

      Peace,  
      Rev. Anna 
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On the first Sunday of each month we invite any child 

or youth who has a birthday in that month to bring 

coins to place in the birthday bank during the Time for  

the Young Churchɭone coin per year.  When the bank 

is full it is emptied and the proceeds are donated to 

mission.   Happy  birthday ! 
 

April 2  Grant Proctor        April 4  Anna Ahern      

April 5  Tom Isaac, Mary Page Nemcik   April 6  Michael Christie  

April 8  Chuck Lewis  , Asa Brown     April 9  Polley Cunningham, Jeff Rodgers  

April 10  Steve Lane, Arlen Myers     April 11  Linda Babcock  

April 14  Jennifer Huffman       April 15  Darlene Hicks, Amy Kesterson  

                 Scott McClelland  

April 17  Doug Bick sler, Leslie Bicksler   April 18  Alex Gillespie, Abagail Taylor  

April 19  Doris Ann Taylor, Madison Snyder  April 21  Carol Perkins, Zackary Taylor  

April 22  Mary Adeline Bicksler      April 23  Bob Mareneck  

April 25  Ashley Meadows       April 27  Joan Yarid, Bill Irons  

April 28  Sharon Rowe       April 29  Walt Coffindaffer, Joe Taylor  

April 30  Sophia Kelso  

 

 Flowers  

If you would like to dedicate sanctuary flowers, there are many Sundays 

available.  The cost is $35.00 made payable to Presbyterian Women.  Call the 

ÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÖÍÍÐÊÌɯÛÖɯÙÌÚÌÙÝÌɯÈɯËÈÛÌɯÈÕËɯÚÏÈÙÌɯÞÏÈÛɯàÖÜɀËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÏÌɯÉÜÓÓÌÛÐÕɯ

dedication to say.  

 

Presbyterian Women's Council  will meet on Thursday, April 5  at 12:30 p.m. 

/ÙÌÚÉàÛÌÙÐÈÕɯ6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ-ÖÝÌÔÉÌÙɯ"ÐÙÊÓÌɯ,ÌÌÛÐÕÎÚ, Wednesday ɬ April 11  

 Afternoon Circle  will meet at 1:00 p.m. in the Activities Room  

 Evening Circle will meet at 7:00 p.m.  in the Hayes Room.   

 

April Sunday School Schedule  

April 1 st - Easter, No Sunday School for children and youth before worship  

April 8 th ɬ Special Fellowship for Rev. Jan Edmiston, no Sunday School for children or adults 

 

Come and Be Still with us! Join the women of Old Stone on 

Saturday, April 21st from 10am- 2pm for our annual 

6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ1ÌÛÙÌÈÛ.  We are thrilled to have Pastor Anna as 

our keynote speaker and Brenda Telisko, as our 

Mediation/Yoga leader.  Registration forms are available on 

the glass case in the Education Building.  The cost is $15 per participant.  All forms are due 

April 7th to  the church office.  Contact Amy Brown with any questions.  
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Greetings to Old Stone Presbyterian Church from The Rev. Árpád Tordai ! 

(ÍɯàÖÜɀÝÌɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÙÖÜÕËɯ.2/"ɯÍÖÙɯÈɯÞÏÐÓÌɯàÖÜɯÔÐÎÏÛɯÒÕÖÞɯÛÏÌ name Árpád Tordai.  A native 

of Romania, Árpád  served as the stated supply pastor at the Alderson Presbyterian Church.  

During his time in West Virginia he de veloped many close friendships that have continued 

ÈÊÙÖÚÚɯÛÏÌɯàÌÈÙÚȭɯɯ:Ù×âËɯÈÕËɯÏÐÚɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯÏÈÝÌɯÙÌÛÜÙÕÌËɯÛÖɯ6ÌÚÛɯ5ÐÙÎÐÕÐÈɯÛÖɯÝÐÚÐÛɯÈÕËɯÞÌɀÝÌɯÚÌÕt 

a group to Romania to visit him in addition to providing some support for scholarships 

across the years.  The relatioÕÚÏÐ×ÚɯÈÙÌÕɀÛɯÑÜÚÛɯÖÓËɯÖÕÌÚȮɯ:Ù×âËɯÞÈÚɯÖÕÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯÐÕËÐÝÐËÜÈÓÚɯ

to reach out to me (Rev. Anna) when I was called to Old Stone as your pastor.  He recently 

sent an update to Margaret Hambrick from the Alderson Presbyterian Church -  we now 

share it with you.  

 

Dear Friends in WV,  

 I finally made time to write you a few short 

thoughts, and I do it with great pleasure. As you might 

know fro m Margaret Hambrick, we moved to Barót 

(Baraolt in Romanian) when I accepted a call from a 

much larger church then the one in Nuseni. A larger 

church means bigger responsibilities and much more to 

do. So, in the past two years I have been involved in the 

reorganizing process of the congregational life along 

with Zsofi. She is an irreplaceable person not only in 

my personal life, but also in the congregation. We do 

not have much time off, since we have many church 

programs that require the presence of the pastor. 

Practically we live in the church, that means not only 

spiritually but also physically. The manse is part of the 

church complex. 

 Church activities vary from catechism in three groups to youth bible study/youth group, 

adult bible study, choir, elderl àɯÎÙÖÜ×ɯÈÕËɯÞÖÔÌÕɀÚɯÊÐÙÊÓÌȮɯÉÐÉÓÌɯÚÛÜËàɯÍÖÙɯÌÓËÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÔÈÕàɯ

occasional services, like funerals, weddings, baptisms, confirmation, home coming, camps, 

trips, team building, diaconal work, Sunday school. I also consider it important to visit the 

parishioners at home, making pastoral calls. Besides all these the administrational work of 

ÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÏÌÙÌɯÐÚɯÛÏÌɯ×ÈÚÛÖÙɀÚɯÙÌÚ×ÖÕÚÐÉÐÓÐÛàɯÛÖÖȭɯ(ɯÍÐÕËɯÐÛɯËÐÍÍÐÊÜÓÛɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÐÔÌɯÛÖɯÛÐÔÌȮɯÉÜÛɯ(Ûɯ

was something we wanted to do and decided together to do it.  

 Zsofi is involv ÌËɯÐÕɯÔÈÕàɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȭɯ2ÏÌɯÏÈÚɯÈɯÔÈÚÛÌÙɀÚɯËÌÎÙÌÌɯÐÕɯ

psychology and she is a registered nurse. She found a job at the local hospital as a nurse. 

Besides being a great cook, super mother and a loving wife, she felt she had a calling to do 

more for the larger community, for the town and surroundings. Last week we celebrated 

Marriage week, we in the community had 26 events, workshops, presentations all together, 

out of which three were led by Zsofi. I truly am a proud husband.  
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 The boys have grown, people say. Akos is considering computer sciences/programming 

in his later studies, but he does well in all subjects. Magor is super talented in theater, he can 

fool his parents with his jokes, poker faces etc. He has an interesting character, I would call it 

perseverant.. They are growing into fine young men to our delight.  

 I would like to thank you for all the thoughts and prayers and the donations you make 

toward the fund. It helped many young women and men, who, to our satisfaction, are doing 

well in  ÛÏÌÐÙɯÓÐÝÌÚɯÈÕËɯÏÈËɯÊÏÈÕÊÌÚɯÈÕËɯÖ××ÖÙÛÜÕÐÛÐÌÚɯÛÏÌàɯÞÖÜÓËÕɀÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÏÈËɯÞÐÛÏÖÜÛɯàÖÜÙɯ

contributions.  

 Last year we used most of the funds to organize a longer trip/camp to Hungary, where we 

participated in Christian Youth Festival named Csillagpont, where fo ur thousand reformed 

Christian youth participated. It was an unforgettable event for all of the 23 youth group 

members, who participated.  

 In our plans this year we have 23 events scheduled, we need a lot of energy and faith to 

bring them to a good end. Keep us in your prayers, we will do the same, keep you in ours!  

 May God bless you all!  Arpi Tordai 
 

Youth Sunday   ~ April 22 nd 

PYC is already preparing to lead worship on April 22 nd. Anna Ahern, John Hofmann and 

Hallie Nemcik  are working together to prepare the sermon and the rest of the crew will 

provide music, litany and prayers. Please plan to join us. The youth of our congregation 

continue to bless u.  Youth Sunday will be yet another opportunity for us to be  led by them.  

 

Camp Scholarships Available - For ALL Families!  

In the interest of keeping with tradition and giving families a financial reprieve, through a 

generous donor who established a fund many years ago, Old Stone offers tuition assistance 

to Bluestone, Montreat, and any other approved Christian camp 

or conference. Each member can use up to $125.00 per child per 

year. If your child would like to go to camp and needs more 

monetary assistance, that can also be an option! We know that 

camp is often a real foundation builder in the lives of our children 

and teens ɬ so much so that many pastors point to a camp 

experience as a time that they first felt called to ministry. For 

more information contact Amy Kesterson at the church office.   

 

Logos Program- April 15 th  

Immediately following worship the Fellowship Committee will provide a pizza luncheon for 

the congregation and shortly thereafter our kindergarteners ɬ 5th graders will present a play 

all about the life of Moses, aptly ÛÐÛÓÌËɯɁ,ÖÚÌÚɂȭɯ6ÐÛÏɯÛÏÐÚɯÈÎÌɯÎÙÖÜ×ȮɯÞe like to have fun! Be 

prepared to learn more about Moses and the tie-dye wearing Israelites with light hearted 

entertainment. Please make plans to stay after worship and support our children! They will 

be delighted that you did!  



Stone Chippings April  2018 

 

 Page #5   

 

Losing my Mom, Alma Campb ell, last December was (and continues to be) 

tough.  She was almost 95 and had been a part of my life for 56 years.  For her, 

I know she changed addresses, and I am confident of where she is.  Soon after 

she passed, I turned on the radio, and the words of ÛÏÌɯÚÖÕÎȮɯɁ3ÏÌɯ#ÖÖÙɯ(Úɯ

 ÓÞÈàÚɯ.×ÌÕȮɂɯÙÈÕÎɯÓÖÜËɯÈÕËɯÊÓÌÈÙɯÛÖɯÔàɯÌÈÙÚȭɯ(ÛɯÞÈÚɯ×ÙÈÊÛÐÊÌɯÐÕɯÏÌÙɯÓÐÍÌɯÍÖÙɯ

everyone, and I know that heavenly door is now open.  Another soul is now ready to hold it 

open for me.  She is there with her family- my dad and so many folks associated with the Old 

Stone community.   

 Many fond memories flooded back to me immediately, and those memories continue to 

accompany me each and every day.  A very important memory was also created in the days 

leading up to her passing, the day of ÏÌÙɯ×ÈÚÚÐÕÎȮɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯËÈàÚɯÍÖÓÓÖÞÐÕÎɯÐÛȭɯɯ.ÓËɯ2ÛÖÕÌɀÚɯ

Women of the Church Poinsettia had been faithfully delivered and she had been enjoying it. 

Christmas cards were coming her way.  The day she did pass I called Anna. She was able to 

comfort first, my Mom,  ÈÕËɯÛÏÌÕɯÔàɯÚÐÚÛÌÙɯ!ÜÉÉÓÌÚȮɯÈÕËɯ2ÜÚÈÕȮɯÈÕËɯÔàɯ,ÖÔɀÚɯÊÈÙÌÎÐÝÌÙÚȮɯ

neighbors and me.    As my Mom began her heavenly journey Anna was on one side of the 

ÉÌËɯÈÕËɯ(ɯÛÏÌɯÖÛÏÌÙȭɯɯ/ÙÈàÐÕÎȮɯÞÌɯÓÐÚÛÌÕÌËɯÛÖɯÚÖÔÌɯÖÍɯ,ÖÔɀÚɯÍÈÝÖÙÐÛÌɯÏàÔÕÚȮɯÈÕËɯÔàɯ,ÖÔɯ

passed peacefully.  

 There are not adequate words to express my thanks for the support of the Old Stone 

church family.  From the reception to funeral and beyond, so many of you shared food, 

fellowship, cards, memorials, and flowers, a great memory of loveɭthey will be present in 

all of us as long as we live.  On behalf of my sister Bubbles, Susan, and my Mom;  

 THANK YOU!   Tom Campbell  
 

 

Greetings from the Sunday School Class led by Chuck Lewis . Our 

weekly study materials include a main lesson theme and Bible 

scripture. Daily Bible scriptures that support the lesson and thoughtful 

discussion questions are included each week.  One of our goals is to better understand the 

Bible and how it relates to and enhances our daily living.  We begin our April studies in Luke 

on Easter Sunday followed by 2 lessons in John and 2 lessons in Revelation.  Supporting 

scriptures come from Mark, 1 Corinthians, 2 Timothy, Acts, Matthew, Genesis, Job, Exodus, 

Hebrews, Ezekiel, 1 Peter, and Romans. We have room for you on Sundays at 10:00 AM in 

the Conference Room. 

 

 

Care Committee Visitation Highlights :  Betsy Hudgins wishes she could still be making 

biscuits for Old Stone events. Next year will be her 60th year as an Old Stone member. She 

still resides on Longview Ave in Lewisburg and is thankf ul she is able to worship with the 

congregation weekly via the radio.  
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Presbyterian Women Fundraiser for PYC:  

The Presbyterian Women are selling prints and cards of Karen Lee 

,Ê"ÓÜÕÎɀÚɯÈÙÛÞÖÙÒɯÌÕÛÐÛÓÌËɯ- Ɂ ɯ5ÐÌÞɯ%ÙÖÔɯ,àɯ/ÌÞȭɂɯɯ3ÏÌàɯÈÙÌɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌɯ

in the church office and are on display on the glass cases in the Education 

Building.  Costs are $15 per print and $10 for a pack of 8 cards/envelopes.  

 ÓÓɯ×ÙÖÊÌÌËÚɯÎÖɯÛÖɯ/8"ɀÚɯ,ÐÚÚÐÖÕɯ3ÙÐ×ȭ 

 
Camp Bluestone:  The Guys Retreat!  April 27 ɬ 29 

 The Annual Guys Weekend Retreat has proven to be a very meaningful 

time of fellowship and shared work experience.   !ÌÓÐÌÝÐÕÎɯÛÏÈÛȮɯÈÚɯɁÐÙÖÕɯ

ÚÏÈÙ×ÌÕÚɯÐÙÖÕȮɯÚÖɯÖÕÌɯÔÈÕɯÚÏÈÙ×ÌÕÚɯÈÕÖÛÏÌÙɂ we sharpen one another in 

our faith when we take the time to be together .  For more info:    

               http://bluestonecamp.com/guys -weekend/  

 

McCormick House Room Makeover  

The women of Old Stone will be hosting a room makeover for the young ladies at the 

McCormick House.  Please join in and help by donating needed supplies or putting y our 

interior design side to work by attending.  This will take place the weekend of April 14 -15th.  

If you are interested in helping, please contact Molly Hileman or Dawn Huffman.  

 

From the Outreach Committee: Davis Stuart  

 (ÕɯÍÜÓÍÐÓÓÐÕÎɯ.ÓËɯ2ÛÖÕÌɀÚɯcommitment to provide some of the  

ongoing needs of the Davis Stuart students, members of the 

Outreach Committee met with Matt Evans, Director of Student 

Life at DS. During the year, our congregation will have opportunities to participate in seasonal 

donations of much needed items for new and existing students: 

  1)  On April 1 our Linen Drive will begin with collection baskets placed in the Education 

Building entrance. For arriving new residents, DS is in critical need of new or gently used 

towels/washcloth s; new twin bed sheets and pillowcases; new pillows; and twin -sized Beds-in-a-

Bag, available at Walmart. Laundry detergent is also needed. If you wish to make a cash 

contribution toward this effort, please talk with Grace Coffindaffer or Amy Brown.  

 2)  During summer (August/September), we will conduct our Backpack/School Supply Drive.  

 3)  During October, we will collect Halloween candy for the McCormick House Trunk or Treat.  

 4)  In December our congregation will once again have the opportunity to prov ide Angel Tree 

Christmas gifts for students not going home for the holidays.  

 In addition, the committee is planning quarterly activities sponsored by, and hopefully attended 

by, the Old Stone congregation. On Saturday evening, either April 7 or 14, we wil l host a fun 

sports/field day event. Volunteers will be needed to assist with the activities. More details will be 

provided soon.  The Outreach Committee is excited about our expanded relationship with Davis 

StuartɭÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯÖ××ÖÙÛÜÕÐÛàɯÛÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÈɯÙÌÈÓɯËifference in the lives of young people living right 

here in our community.  
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/ÙÌÚÌÙÝÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯÏÐÚÛÖÙà 

 When two retired librarians joined the 

church at the same time last March, Rev. 

 ÕÕÈɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÏÌÚÐÛÈÛÌɯÛÖɯÙÌÊÙÜÐÛɯÛÏÌÔɯÛÖɯÞÖÙÒɯ

on the church archives and history. The 

Archival Project team combined the past 

experiences of librarians Lyn MacCorkle and 

Matthew  Onion in photographic archives, 

data management systems and digitization 

with the support and knowledge of those 

whose families have lived the Old Stone 

historyɭBen Lewis, Mary Scarborough, Jim 

Arbuckle, Betty Dempsey, and Joan 

Montgomery.  Meeting twice weekly for the past year, the team picked up where the history 

committee left off.  The team is working to reorganize, label, store and preserve the existing 

collections. The goal is to reorganize collections, make it easier to locate items, and ensure 

fut ure additions to the collection are preserved in the same manner. 

 8ÖÜɯÔÈàɯÉÌɯÈÚÒÐÕÎɯàÖÜÙÚÌÓÍɯÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯÏÐÚÛÖÙàɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÖÕȳɯ3ÏÌɯÖÓËÌÚÛɯ

document found so far is the Session minutes from the 1840s! The collection includes 

documents, photographs, architectural plans, blueprints, building and property records, 

financial records, newspaper clippings, national Presbyterian journals, church meeting 

minutes and reports, scrapbooks, education records, and mission work documentation.   

 The team is creating a structure that will not only improve the storage and preservation of 

the current collect but will serve the church long -term. By using a set of guidelines or rules 

called DACS (Describing Archives: A Standard Content) which are widely used by museum s, 

libraries, and archival collections to help them organize and label items. DACS rules can be 

applied to different types of materials such as personal papers, manuscripts, and objects. By 

using this set of guidelines, the collection will be more accessible 

and can help incorporate future acquisitions.  

 #ÐËɯàÖÜɯÒÕÖÞɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÏÈÚɯÈɯÝÈÜÓÛȳɯ(ÛɀÚɯÕÖÛɯÔÈËÌɯÖÍɯ

iron or steel but it is a storage room where the archives are 

housed. The team hopes to paint the room, add new substantial 

shelving to accommodate more boxes, and even add a small table 

for researchers.  

 .ÙÎÈÕÐáÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯ×ÙÌÚÌÙÝÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯÏÐÚÛÖÙàɯÐÚɯÈɯÓÖÕÎ-term 

project and even though the team is a year into their work many 

×ÏÈÚÌÚɯÓÐÌɯÈÏÌÈËȭɯ+àÕɯÚÈàÚɯɁ6ÌɀÓÓɯÒÕÖÞɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯÍÐÕÐÚÏÌËɯÞÏÌÕɯ

every piece of history is preserved, boxed, labeled, arranged, and 

ÙÌÈËÐÓàɯÈÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÓÌȭɂɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÈÙÌɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÌËɯÐÕɯÏÌÓ×ÐÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÐÚɯ

effort please contact Lyn or Matt. 
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Future Session Meetings : May 2, June 6, July 11, September 5, October 3, November 7, December 5 

 

Future Committee Nights : May 16, July 18, August 22, September 19, October 17, November 28 


